Draft Minutes of meeting of Southwark Cyclists, October 14th 2015

Apologies for absence:  Joe Parker; Eleanor Margolies
Present: Andy Cawdell (co-ordinator and chair), Sally Eva (secretary), Pete Wood, Bruce Lynn, Jeremy Leach, Alastair Hanton

Minutes of last meeting: minutes of last meeting (Sept 9th) accepted and agreed. 
Matters arising: S4C petition not presented to council (Andy to continue to press); Dr Bike arranged for LSBU Nov 11th (Andy and Sally plus mechanic); TfL roadworks rides continuing every 3 weeks until March; St George's Circus bike lights on Borough Road arm appear to be incomplete; diversions on Lower Ground during demolition of Shell Centre; no progress on business bike parking delays, approach to be made directly to Darren Merrill, (Alastair); cycle hangars starting to be installed -- will be removed if residents object; project group to be decided at next meeting of JCSG; 

3) Direct vision lorries -- meeting with Thames Tideway to discuss (Alastair and Bruce).Erith Demolition keen on DV and also suggesting half way house of transparent lower door on left hand side. This would be a partial solution. Requiring all new purchased lorries to be DV would be difficult to monitor. Claire Armstrong from SLS (??? NO MORE TLA’s!!) wanted to join the meeting to press for maximum movement to take place by river. 
4) Pedestrian consultation on central Peckham; this covered the area around Peckham High Street, Queens Road, Surrey Canal Path and Rye Lane. Approx £3-5 million available over three years. Emphasis on A202 -- making it safer for pedestrians and facilitating crossings. First meeting Oct 15th (Sally and Jeremy)
5) Jubilee QW and Waterloo/Greenwich route: area around London Bridge needed to be considered as a whole rather than in terms of several routes which might interact badly. Hospital crucial. Bruce to co-ordinate response and liaise with Ralph. Tooley Street would be shut completely over Easter 2016 and for following two years south side would be shut completely. Motor traffic would be one-way with contraflow for cyclists and No Overtaking Cyclists signs. Team London Bridge commissioned report on long term planning for area particularly focussing on cyclists and pedestrians. All mayoral candidates agreed to pedestrianise Oxford St and modify Oyster cards to allow passengers to change bus. Same thing needed in Rye Lane.

6) AGM:  Darren Merrill to be guest speaker. Put event on eventbrite and people to register interest; pizza and beer -- Sally to write and send on to Andy to post. Splitting roles of chair and co-ordinator: this would be an ad hoc arrangement rather than a transfer of power. 

7) Work for Southwark Cyclists: need to move away from Yahoo group and cascade info/announcements between Twitter, F/B and website. Discussion on planning forum (on website) would remain separate. More stuff online would create more work -- need to draw in new members. Need for more rides: suggestion to integrate Dog and Bell crew rides onto website (further development Andy and Pete) Action: employ someone to add Twitter feed and forum to website.  Develop Bike User Groups at Kings, LSE, Guys. Develop Bicycle buses. Lewisham putting the LCC newsletter (local) out to their yahoo group using mail chimp. Consider copying this. 
8) CSH4 and Surrey Quays Gyratory: The gyratory would be taken out. The rotherhithe tunnel roundabout mostly unchanged. Then two-way cycle track to borough boundary, initially on the south side and then on the north. 

9) Camberwell town centre: new plans had been drawn up. Safety audit under way and completed within the week. 

10) Erith Demolition: they were taking down Fielden House in London Bridge Street. Concerns expressed about number and safety of works in this area. Action: Andy to contact Clement
11) Dulwich Quietway: local meetings characterised by elderly residents wanting no change and a few younger people favouring change. Those who wanted change were withdrawing from the process for fear of bricks through their windows. Andrew Gilligan was to address the Dulwich Society next week to try and bring some moderation into the process. Workshops being arranged by council on Nov 4th 6.30-8.30pm in Methodist Hall in Half Moon Lane. 
12) Cleaner, Greener, Safer bid: to make a cycling path through the cobbles outside Thames side pub to stop cyclists cycling on the pavement. Bruce to forward pics. 
AOB
QW 7 closing 10 days. Mostly good but copped out of difficult bits -- no crossing of NKR because of TfL. Gilligan insisting on two north/south routes: QW and Spine. Copy of Jubilee route response to be sent to Jeremy for SLS to customise. Peckham Coal Line: Bruce proposed and meeting voted to agree to give £200 to project (Andy)
Southwark considered Bike Hire scheme a success and would carry on if money available. 
Cycleworks: Nov 14th Cycling Celebration in Burgess Park: Action: Bruce to contact and offer short rides
LCC campaigning awards: Bruce on long list for Healthy Rides; Francis Bernstein nominated as a campaigner; also Dunwich Dynamo transport  and TfL Road Works Rides
Meeting closed 8.15pm


